THE TIMES of WINDSOR PLACE

Page 1 IMPORTANT DATES

Board meetings are usually held on the 2nd Wednesday of the month and are held @ the Clubhouse. Only unit owners are permitted to attend the meeting.

The next meeting is September 12th @ 7 pm.

Watch the bulletin boards for the official announcement of the next meeting.

President's Corner

Well, it's hard to believe the last quarter of the year is upon us. We have had a great year and look forward to the seasons changing and our seasonal residents returning. We've made some changes and did some upgrades which we know will please all.

We still have projects in the works which will surely be completed in the next six to eight weeks.

We're still struggling with

the insurance companies and FEMA and their inability to agree on flood insurance. If you have a question or a challenge with your insurance company, we'll try to intervene and get good results for you.

We're looking forward to an active winter season and hope all will get involved. Thanks for making Windsor Place the great place it is.

Walter Sanford, President Windsor Place Condo Assn.

The Interview Committee

As your Interview Committee for new residents at Windsor Place, it is our responsibility to assess applications passed along to us by Anchor Associates. Windsor Place states on the application that the entire process may take up to 20 days and that applicants MAY NOT move in unless they have been approved by our committee.

We find that some owners are disregarding the above process and are in non-compliance.

Brad Phelps of Anchor Associates, Inc., at 239-640-6357 should be your contact. Calling Anchor Associates will get you accurate information as to the status of the application.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Dominic DeFilippo Rose Lewis Joyce Peterson

THANKS A MILLION



by Dee Cusick

A recent weekend in Naples celebrated the 3rd annual "Keep '45 Alive" program to salute the remaining veterans who fought to defend our freedom during the second World War.

Veterans were treated to free entrance to the Botanical Garden and lunch. We met a nurse who had served at the Battle of the Bulge over 60 years ago and was able to still fit in her nurse's uniform! The next day, all were invited to a free breakfast at the Hilton Hotel in Naples. 16 million people were involved in the

THE TIMES of WINDSOR PLACE

World War II effort, and 400,000 lives were lost during the fighting years.

Today, the veterans are dying at the rate of 2,000 per day. If you haven't thanked a veteran for their service, do so next time you see one of the courageous warriors; it may be too late very soon.

IN MEMORIUM

One of our dear friends, Johanna DiStefano passed away in July.

Johanna and Lou have a unit at 416/102 and had been coming to Naples for at least 15 years. Johanna was a beautiful woman, married to Lou for over 50 years, mother of 6 children, and a New Jersey resident. We will miss her and send our most sincere sympathy to the family.

"The oldest and strongest emotion of mankind is fear, and the oldest and strongest kind of fear is fear of the unknown."

H.P. Lovecraft, writer

HOW HAPPY ARE YOU?

The kingdom of Bhutan has been tracking happiness for

four decades. The tiny Himalayan nation stopped tracing gross national product in 1972 and switched to measuring Gross National Happiness. Now our Federal government is trying to find out how happy you are. How happy are you?? Could you stand up and be counted as happy?

NEIGHBORS HELPING NEIGHBORS



Ever since this newsletter had its first edition, we have had to thank Dominic and Walter for SOMETHING, as they are always in the midst of everything. Please bear with me as I tell this personal story of neighbors helping neighbors.

Jim and I left Windsor on July 5th, turning off the lights, pulling electric plugs, turning off our water from the outside, and taking care of security in general. We had many happy events to attend while up north: Jim's family reunion in Cleveland, Ohio, my high school reunion in Toledo, Ohio, a

daughter's birthday party in Franklin Lakes, New Jersey, and finally, a grandchild's wedding in Westchester County, New York.

Although we took every precaution (we thought), Candy (our upstairs neighbor) found water seeping into her garage when she returned from her vacation. After reaching Dominic, they determined the water was coming from **our unit** downstairs.

Dominic and Candy worked with Anchor to get into our unit by getting a locksmith because, as these things are known to happen, the two people who had a key to our unit were also out of town. Water was found to be leaking in the guest bathroom. Candy decided she did not want to upset us on our month long trip because she knew we would be attending our grandchild's wedding, along with all 7 of our children - so NO ONE was available to speak to.

Candy and Dominic got the water cleaned up and the plumbing repaired, and eventually Walter got involved, and these 3 angels cleaned up the water, dried out the carpet, replaced some padding, etc., etc., and in general treated the unit as they would have their own.

We always knew Windsor Place was a special place because of the people who live here, but this proves it as far as Jim and I are concerned.

When we arrived home, we knew someone had been in our home, but found out it was visited by 3 angels who did nothing but good works and earned their angel wings forever.

Thank you very much for caring so much Candy, Dominic, and Walter.